Penkivil Precinct Minutes

MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE PENKIVIL PRECINCT HELD AT 
7.30PM ON MONDAY 11TH APRIL 2005  IN WAVERLEY COUNCIL CHAMBERS.

Chairperson: Vivian Falk for Kerrie Lee
Secretary: Gersha Shteyman

In Attendance: Constable Matt Gates, Councillor Ingrid Strewe, Councillor George Copeland
Apologies: Councillor Richard Davidson, Alan Kennedy, Kerrie Lee, Sue Brutman

32 in attendance. 

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm.

The chairperson welcomed and thanked everyone for coming.

1. Police Report.
Constable Matt Gates is filling in with the Police Report until a permanent replacement is found for Officer Jane Heffernan.
There have been thefts of boats and motorbikes from streets lately. Residents were warned again to make sure these items are secured.
Residents were also warned to make sure that all doors and windows are secured.
Traffic Issues, Ewell Street
Camilla Block spoke about traffic issues in Ewell Street (bridges Ocean and Bennett St). It is a quiet street but many speed on this street. She asked Police to immediately see about installing 50km speed limit signs on the street (there are currently none) as well as a pedestrian crossing.

Motion. 
Penkivil Precinct requests urgent traffic calming to Ewell Street including; blocking off Ewell Street at Bennett Street, roundabout at Ocean/Birrell Street, speed limit signs on Ewell/Ocean Streets, pedestrian crossing on Birrell Street between Ocean and Tasman Street.
Motion proposed by Camilla Block seconded by Penelope McManus and passed (1 objection to closing street – resident concerned at ramifications of closing a road).

Large Yacht on Bon Accord Avenue
Takes up a lot of parking space and licence plate out of registration. Police will look into it.
 
64 Penkivil Street
Number of noise complaints about the backpackers who live there. Letter sent to Council in March about it and no reply.
Councillor Ingrid Strewe said that she would approach the Mayor about this.

Surf School/Backpackers Old South Head Road
Residents continuing to complain about the surf school. Noise, large buses and excess use of water. Council was supposed to issue notice to school. Councillor Ingrid Strewe to chase up.

Constable Matt Gates left the meeting at 7.55pm.

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting.
Minutes of the previous meeting were not supplied. The Chairperson expressed regret that she feels the Council is not supporting the Precinct well in this issue.
As no previous minutes available, the meeting resolved to defer passing of the minutes.

3. Residents’ Parking Scheme. (Flood Street to Ben Eden Street)
This has been redone at the request of Penkivil Precinct. Councillor Ingrid Strewe urged residents to get the survey in even if it has passed the due date.
Residents discussed how the survey was badly worded and this would have to be looked at. The way the survey was worded was almost pushing people to vote against residents’ parking. Only solution provided was to offer 1 hour parking – most residents unhappy with this. Councillor George Copeland said he would chase this up.
Many residents complained that part of the problem was caused by Council employees parking in the street. There are over 600 Council employees and only 25 parking spaces provided. Even though some employees would not have cars, this places a lot of strain on parking in the surrounding streets.

Councillor Ingrid Strewe left the meeting at 8.05pm.

4. Development 24-32 Flood Street
Developers attended the meeting again. 
After the last meeting many residents were concerned about the issue of parking. Developers have agreed to increase staff parking to 8 spots. Also, whilst development is taking place, developers have agreed that builders etc will park on site rather than on the street.
Developers have agreed to allow seniors from local area to access facilities on a user-pays basis.
Developers have agreed to contribute money towards funding lights at corner of Flood Street/Old South Head Road to ease traffic pressure on Flood Street. RTA have refused to fund these lights but not refused to allow them to be put in.
Residents requested no jackhammering before 8am – developers have agreed to this.
One resident asked about potential radiation from increased power. Developers responded that they are not changing any power sources – using the existing substation in the school already there.
Developers claimed that the construction period would be under 12 months. There would be cranes on the site for 6-8 months maximum, on site only, not on the street. Developers said that the trucks would only enter and exit via Flood Street.

5. Motion.
Penkivil Precinct suggests an overhead street light be installed on the western corner of Paul Street adjacent to the Council Chambers on the corner of Paul Street and Bondi Road. It is very dark as motorists turn right into Paul Street from Bondi Road and it is very difficult to see pedestrians, especially if they are wearing dark clothing
Motion proposed by Diane Gourlay seconded by Gene Wachetzki and passed unanimously.

Councillor George Copeland left the meeting at 8.55pm.

6. Daley Street – Boarding Houses
A resident complained of a row of boarding houses on Daley Street where there are often late night parties and dumping of rubbish.

Further to this, 27 Bondi Road and 33 Bondi Road were student accommodation and had the same problems.
What can be done about these residents? Ask Councillors George Copeland and Ingrid Strewe to chase up.

7. General Business
Pavement on Oxford Street – dangerous and needs fixing.
Traffic lights outside Eastgate – the pedestrian button is too far to the side and as a result everyone jay walks.

Meeting closed at 9.05pm 
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